Your address

Christine McKee

Primary Care Manager
NHS Western Isles
Health Centre
Springfield Road
Stornoway
Isle of Lewis HS1 2PS 

RE:  PHARMACY APPLICATION

Dear Christine McKee.

I am writing to register my opposition to the proposal to open a dispensing chemist and pharmacy in the Southern Isles.

This application will be detrimental to the provision of medical services in the area as it would inevitably lead to a reduction in GP numbers and the services they provide. 

Although the pharmacy is proposing some chronic disease management services in Benbecula I would much rather receive these in my own GP practice which is able to offer a more comprehensive range of care at a more convenient location.

As far as I am aware – all the other services offered by the pharmacist are already provided by my own GP... as such it would not be to my benefit to have these replicated elsewhere. 

There will also be considerable inconvenience to patients having to travel excessive distances to get prescriptions.  Although a delivery service for repeat prescriptions may be useful – I am not happy with the way acute prescriptions will be handled. 

I feel these issues are especially pertinent on a small island like ours.  Several times a year we are unable to use causeways because of storms or accidents, and there are no viable options for us to receive primary medical care if our local surgery is forced to close or contract its services considerably.  These issues are compounded by our very poor public transport links.

I urge the panel considering this application to turn it down for the above reasons. 

Yours Sincerely

